June 13, 2019
Hardin County Board of Education
Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
65 W.A. Jenkins Road
Elizabethtown, KY 42701
Ms. Morgan and Members of the Board of Education:
The following annual report is submitted on behalf of James T. Alton Middle School:
2018-19 Council Membership:
Kevin S. Estes

 Principal/Chair
Joel Kessinger
                         
Teacher
Katie Newton    
            
Teacher
Elly Baker    
                         
Teacher
Tom Lirot                          
Parent
Towanna Melton                    
Parent
A.   SUBCOMMITTEES and MEMBERSHIP
BUDGET/SBDM ELECTIONS:  E. Ritter, Sylvia Stuckey, Donnie Baker, Esther Carr
      
POSITIVIE BEHAVIOR INTERVENTIONS/SUPPORTS (PBIS):
     
Nick Ritter, Ryan Neuman, Michael Elmore, Elannette Baker, Larissa Hatfield, Jamie Chaney       

     
CULTURE:  Jamie Chaney, Megan Richardson,
  
Samantha Daniel, Michelle Hale, Dana Atcher,
     
Kim Rains, Kenneth Caldwell
     
WORK ETHIC:   Theresa Ovesen, Tim Caswell, Vivian Edwards,
     
Lindsey Roberts, Mark Roberts, Sylvia 
   
Stuckey, Fabian Bennett
     
EXTRA-CURRICULAR:   Katie Newton, Ryan Neuman, Hayley Yourous, Joel   
     
Kessinger, Erin Ritter, Richard Rowland
 CSIP/PROGRAM REVIEWS:   Ryan Neuman, Byron Witham, Mark Roberts, Fabian Bennett, Theresa Ovesen, Samantha Daniel, Tim Caswell, Michael Elmore
      
RTI: Hayley Yourous, Elannette Baker, Lindsey Roberts, Kari Prather, Megan Richardson 
PARENT INVOLVEMENT:  Theresa Ovesen, Ken Caldwell, Angie Bender, Richard Rowland, Larissa Hatfield, Stephanie Matherly, Byron Witham, Michelle Patrick, Mark Roberts 
  
MAP/END OF YEAR REWARDS:  Kevin Estes, Michael Elmore,

Mark Roberts, Lindsey Roberts, Katie Newton, Elly Baker, Nick Ritter, Donnie Baker
B.   AREAS ADDRESSED: 
Master schedule reflects greater emphasis on math with all students having two math classes per day and priority scheduling for special education students and Tier III KSI students.
Enrollment at JTA increased 90 students from the projected enrollment.  Two additional teachers had to be hired within the first month of school. Another ELA position and KSI ELA position were added to lower class sizes and continue our focus on Reading and Writing.
RTI classes for math/reading taught by specific teachers
RTI classes scheduled based on RIT bands from NWEA
Increase in differentiated classroom instruction
MAP Assessment administered in Math, Reading, and Language Usage during the fall, winter, and spring for all students.  Data was compiled in all areas and growth was monitored.  We saw tremendous growth in our students throughout the school year as evidenced by MAP data/reports – math continues to be our strongest area.  Even though we saw growth in reading, it needs to be a focus area for 2019-20.
MAP results reviewed with the SBDM Council fall, winter, and spring.
MAP Report indicated that JTA had the highest percentage of students MEETING or EXCEEDING projected growth in the following:  Math students average at all grade levels exceeded the 80th percentile.  
Character Education program hosted monthly for student recognition. Program was based on HCS Work Ethic Standards. 
Scrimmage tests were administered in reading/math for data analysis
District wide PLD days continued – these continue to be extremely beneficial for our teachers
PAYDAY incentive continued and students were rewarded at the end of the school year with a trip to Holiday World – 329 students qualified
Two Holiday dinners were hosted for families – these are our most attended parent events
Activities were coordinated for our school community through our Family Resource Youth Service Center
     
PGES continued. Conferencing sessions were held between
     
teachers and principal both first and second semester

 “Starbooks” incentive was HUGE this year and the café has been
     
huge success. 
    
Writing was an emphasis school-wide with all content areas
contributing to writing portfolios. JTA utilized the RACE strategies and 30 point checklist for On Demand writing.
    
PLC’s continue to show growth; however, there needs to be more
    
focus on student data and common assessments
 C/D.  SUCCESSES and ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: 

TROJAN CARE VIRTUES continued
Our 8th graders traveled to New York for their annual trip  
Reward Days were implemented in conjunction with MAP
testing
Our 8th grade students continued the volunteering tradition with  Feeding
America for the fourth year in a row.
North Hardin Girl’s Golf Team won the region and five players were JTA students
Several trips to the PAC were taken by all grade levels to watch NHHS choir performances. 
Alton participated in many Archery Competitions including the State Competition in Louisville. Elize Rector qualified for Nationals and was in the top 50 out of 3000 female shooters.
Parent Involvement Committee hosted a Parent Technology Night, Halloween in the Halls, and a chili supper.  All events were very well attended.
Five of our Academic Team members went to region
Twenty-five students made All-District Band
Three JTA students organized a fundraiser for a student whose house burnt right before Christmas.  For a week the students and staff participated in theme days and raised over $1800 for the family. Josie Lowery, Tiffany Kelly, and Larry Barnett organized the event.
Girls Volleyball team and JTA held a Team Tenley night for the last home game.  It was a fundraiser for a child with cancer.  The team raised $1500 for the family for expenses with treatments
Ms. Newton presented at the KYSTE Conference
Alton currently has eight GOOGLE 1 Certified Teachers and 
three GOOGLE 2 Certified Teachers
Our 8th graders attended a Career Expo at EC3 and toured NHHS career paths.  
Alton hosted an AWESOME Veteran’s Day Assembly
Alton hosted the Academic Team Competition  
Parker Thompson was featured as a Student Showcase for
The PAC
Ella Scherer, Tiffany Kelly, Gabe Russell, Brayden Hall, and Syndey Atkinson were featured in the News Enterprise as Tuesday’s Teen
JTA students Becca and Phil Murrell were selected to ride in the Heartland Parade
with Ms. Morgan.  Their float received the People's Choice Awards.
JTA continues to collaborate with VGE and students assist
with reading/math before school each morning. We had 8 students participating each morning. 
Rick Skeeters honored a student athlete per month – State
Farm Athlete of the Month Program. Jalen Alfonso (football), Kayla Harper (girls basketball), Jerica Johnson (multiple sports), Madyson Hunley (volleyball), Lukas Whelan (baseball), and Samantha Ellington (cheerleading)
Several News Enterprise Articles featuring JTA
Alton’s low incidence class (Alton’ Bakers) hosts a café every
Friday for employees
Alton hosted a GO365 Biometric Screening for employees
               Faculty/staff were honored during Teacher Appreciation Week
           
 and all employees were fed lunch for a week 
 JTA hosted our K-PREP KARNIVAL after testing for 6th and 7th graders.  8th grade students were rewarded with a trip to Sky’s the Limit.  Students
        
were rewarded based on the scores from their GOOD FAITH
       
EFFORT checklist.  HUGE SUCCESS!
      
 Our FMD/MMD students performed their very own
      
  talent show
       
 Annual 8th grade dinner/dance – another huge success
        
An Alton student participated in the district Spelling Bee 
           
 Parent emails were sent weekly via distribution list
      
 Alton had two employees retire this school year – Michelle Hale and Rodney Hamilton
Our school is continuing to experience success as we focus on student growth school-wide.  For 2019-020, we will continue to enhance our PLC’s, improve consistency with PBIS, expand the process of differentiation, and EMPHASIZE READING across all content areas - all in order to ENSURE growth for our students.
JTA will have two teams per grade level next school year. Each core content class will be 80 minutes of instruction.  JTA is moving towards full collaboration for Special Education students.  Flexible grouping will occur to ensure students with like abilities are grouped together for direct instruction for collaborating teachers. Some of these classes will have 2-3 teachers working with the groups to ensure lower student-teacher ratios, specific/intentional instruction and support for our most needed students, and the ability to provide quality modifications and interventions.  The GT students will still have regular instruction and GT services in their identified areas.  Challenging these students and providing extensions for their continued growth will be a priority at JTA.  KSI interventions will continue to be individualized and provided by regular education teacher with support from our KSI specialists.  Tier II and III students will have 2 teachers working with them in collaboration.  All this is capable with team teaching, grouping and intentional scheduling.  
          
Currently, our 2018-19 SBDM Council will be composed of the following 
individuals:
 
Kevin Estes 
                          Principal/Chair
 
Elannette Baker                    
Teacher
 
Joel Kessinger
                          Teacher
    
 Katie Newton   
             Teacher
 
Tom Lirot                               
Parent
    
Towana Melton                           Parent
We look forward to continued collaboration as our faculty and staff strives to do “Whatever it Takes” to help ALL of our students succeed.   As we move to teams on each floor, our building theme will be Superheros and our motto will be “Make a Better Version of Yourself Each Day!”   
 Respectfully submitted,
Kevin S. Estes
Principal/SBDM Chair
